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FQHC Providers 
 
Follow-up:  Claims submitted on or after January 1st 2009 for services outside the PPS 
rate that are incorrectly zero paying.  
  
Please be advised that all claims for dates of service on or after January1, 2009 
processed between January 1 and June 1, 2009 will be reprocessed Monday, June 8, 
2009. These claims will appear on your June 17 remit. We are aware that many of 
these reprocessed claims may have processed correctly the first time but we must 
reprocess all claims to capture the claims that paid incorrectly.   
 
New system enhancements went into effect June 1, 2009 and will allow OHCA to 
maintain an easily updateable table that will identify and pay services that should 
pay outside the PPS rate. Although some codes were originally omitted from the 
table, we believe we have now added all appropriate codes. If you are experiencing 
any problems with your claims, please contact us.  
 
If you received an advance, those funds will be recouped at the time claims are 
reprocessed.  If you anticipate a problem with this, please contact us immediately. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please contact Kelly 
Botten in the Provider Reimbursement Unit by phone at (405) 522-7108 or by email 
at Kelly.Botten@okhca.org 
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 


